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To the Members 

 

Conflicts in Ukraine 

 

 

Regarding the captioned matter, as is reported on the media, on 24 February 2022, Russian forces attacked to Ukraine. 

As to the attack, martial law has been introduced in Ukraine. Some ports in the Black Sea and the Azov Sea were 

closed. Vessels in a designated area in the Black Sea and the Azov Sea have been prohibited from sailing until further 

notice. All commercial flights are cancelled in South Russia direction. 

 

Please note that the change of local situation is so unforeseeable, that the above is to be updated accordingly. It is 

highly recommended for members to check the latest information at the time of vessel’s calling through local agents 

in Ukraine. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

The Japan Ship Owners’ Mutual Protection & Indemnity Association 

No.1148 

25 February 2022 


